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OVERVIEW 
The Montrose Development and Revitalization Team (DART) has experienced several 
changes over the past years since taking on the Main Street Program role in 2017.  
DART brought together various community development functions to help leverage 
individual efforts into something greater and is continuing to work toward a city-wide 
approach to supporting businesses and promoting economic vitality.  
 
The changing organizational landscape since the prior strategic plan was drafted in 
2018 has witnessed the exit of the Downtown Development Authority, fading and 
reemergence of a Chamber of Commerce and several staffing changes. Through this 
change, necessary community development and business support functions have been 
maintained by DART. As these dynamic shifts continue to take place, the organization 
should carefully monitor and manage its workplan to ensure that added tasks don’t 
overwhelm the primary directives DART has identified to be successful.   
 
Additionally, DART has progressed to become one a strong and innovative program in 
Colorado Main Street.  Having successfully established and grown the program, it’s time 
to look to the future. Currently, DART is a “Certified” program and is considering 
applying to move up to the “Graduate” level. One pre-requisite of this move is to have 
an updated strategic plan in place. The following pages lay out DART’s new horizons, 
along with the action steps needed to achieve great things, including becoming a 
Graduate level community.  
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PROCESS AND OBJECTIVES 
The process involved a series of four workshops during the first half of 2021. Several of 
these meetings were held virtually with the final workplan facilitation occurring in person. 
The first session served as an introduction to the Main Street program, highlighting the 
Four-Point Approach, explanation of the Transformational Strategies concept, and 
exploration of board member roles. Two subsequent sessions, facilitated by hrQ 
consulting, explored the potential workplan activities. A final workshop formalized minor 
updates to the mission and vision while finalizing the workplan elements.   
 
Clarity of purpose continues to be a primary issue for the program. Communicating the 
purpose of DART as well as dispelling the myth that the “D” represents “Downtown” is a 
primary issue that should be a focus into the future. Although some confusion might 
exist in the community, the strategic planning process and resulting tools are 
addressing the need for continued clarity in describing who DART is and their mission.   
 
Exercises at the final workshop included a review of a new Vision and Mission table, 
which helps to break down and diagram the essential activities DART advances. The 
team also reviewed and confirmed the two existing Transformational Strategies and 
added a third to provide direction on DART’s community-wide role. Finally, the group 
conducted a series of prioritization exercises to help determine where on the time 
horizon each action item should fall. A follow-up survey was sent to members not 
present at the workshop to determine whether any of the priorities should be shifted.  
The feedback was generally consistent and reaffirmed the conclusions of the in-person 
workshop priorities.  
 






















